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PO Box 552 • Huntington, NY 11743 • www.hfeeonline.net

January 18, 2013

Dear Friend of the Huntington Foundation:

Thank you so much for attending the 20th annual Huntington Foundation for Excellence
in Education’s “Reach for the Stars” gala!

The Foundation is proud to honor this year’s “Spirit Award” recipient, Mrs. Chris Bene.  
We gather this evening at the elegant Woodlands to applaud Mrs. Bene’s dedication to
Huntington’s schools. Please read the summary of Mrs. Bene’s commitment to the
Huntington School District in this evening’s Journal. Thank you, for accepting this 
well-deserved recognition!

Among the numerous educational enhancements for the 2011-2012 school year, the
Foundation funded the construction of a small "Cell Culture Laboratory" in the Science
Research Class Room and Professional Poster Boards for Science Research competition at the
High School, user licenses for WOWS Writng Tree kits for each of the Primary Schools and the
inspirational and life changing experience known as the "Memory Project" that paired our
High School Art Students with children across the globe who produced self-portraits from
photographs received from children that have been orphaned, neglected or terrorized by war.
Past Grants from the Foundation have included funding the creation of an Apple Video lab
at Huntington High School, "Speak Up" workshops at Woodhull, raised beds for an outdoor
garden and science exploration center at Jefferson Primary School, and a social studies
program, "Finding My Way," by Cornell Cooperative Extension for second graders at
Southdown Primary School.

Past Grants from the Foundation have included funding the creation of an Apple Video lab
at Huntington High School, raised beds for an outdoor garden and science exploration center
at Jefferson Primary School, and a social studies program, “Finding My Way,” by Cornell
Cooperative Extension for second graders at Southdown Primary School.

The Foundation would like to thank Ms. Singer’s, Pre-AP Studio Art Class for submitting
their artwork for the Journal's cover. Thank you to all the participants.

Sincerely,

The Huntington Foundation of Excellence for Education Board



January 18, 2013

Huntington Foundation for Excellence in Education
PO Box 552
Huntington NY 11743

Dear Huntington Foundation,

As we gather this evening to celebrate and honor Christine Bene, I thank you on behalf of the Board of Education
and the Administration. Without your endless work and year-round efforts, tonight’s event would not be possible
and Huntington School District’s students would miss out on so much. Today, New York’s public schools face
unprecedented economic hurdles. The grants you award our educators help enrich, strengthen and enhance
programs, better preparing our students for the challenges that lie ahead. 

Special thanks to those merchants and community members who support Huntington Foundation’s work by
purchasing tickets, donating generous raffle and auction items and purchasing ads in this journal. Often during
fiscally difficult times, support for non-profits tends to diminish. We are grateful for your investment in our
children’s future; as we dine and dance tonight, we all share the common goal of elevating our students to 
new heights through quality education. 

As for tonight’s Spirit Award recipient, Chris Bene:  few words cannot adequately express our appreciation for what
she has contributed both to the school district and to the Huntington community at large. It has been my joy and
honor to know Chris and call her friend. She always puts children first, whether as PTA council president, school
board trustee, Family Service League board member or through the foundation she established in her daughter’s
memory, to help students who heed the call to become nurses. And always, quietly behind the scenes, she and her
husband Andy give generously of their time and resources whenever they are needed. We are so fortunate to have
Chris Bene in our midst. 

When we join together for the common cause of improving education for our students, we all benefit. Thank you
again to the Foundation for making this magical evening possible. 

Again, thank you to the Foundation for making this evening possible. Enjoy!

Warm Regards,

Emily Rogan
President, Board of Education





At this year’s gala, the Foundation is honoring former PTA president
and Huntington School Board member Christine Bene with the group’s
Spirit Award in recognition of her exceptional volunteer efforts over the
years to provide the young people of the community with a first-rate
academic and co-curricular experience.

Mrs. Bene was elected in May 2008 to serve a three-year term on the
Huntington School Board. She has lived in Huntington with her
husband Andrew for nearly 39 years. The couple sent three children to
the school district.

Prior to her election as a trustee, Mrs. Bene was a member of the district’s PTA Council for six years,
serving the last two as its president. She has served on a variety of district committees and on the
Lowndes Avenue Task Force. She has also participated on five different shared decision-making teams.

In addition to extensively volunteering with the district, Mrs. Bene been a longtime Family Service
League board member and is active with her family’s Kimberly Bene Foundation, which provides
nursing scholarships to graduating seniors.

“We are, once again, looking forward to an enjoyable event at which an individual who has done so
much for the Huntington school community through the years will be recognized and honored,”
Superintendent James W. Polansky said. “Congratulations and thanks go out to Chris Bene, and thank
you to the HFEE organization for all that those involved have done to coordinate the event and for
everything they continue to do for our students and staff!”

Over the past decade the Huntington Foundation has presented its Spirit Award to Michelle Marino,
Barbara Cutrone, John J. Finello, Doris Quintilian, Vicki Mingin, Beverly Wayne, Lou Giani, the
district’s nursing staff, Eunice Marchi and Joan Fretz.
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What Is the Huntington Foundation?
The Huntington Foundation for Excellence in Education is a not-
for-profit (501(c) (3) organization dedicated to enhancing the
quality of education in the Huntington Union Free School
District.  A copy of the Foundation’s annual report may be
obtained upon request from Huntington Foundation, or the office
of the Attorney General, Charities Bureau, 120 Broadway, NY,
NY  10271.

Why Was Huntington Foundation Created?
It was formed 20 years ago to create opportunities for our children
that the school budget could not provide.   At that time, the
district, like many others, struggled with failed budgets and
disgruntled taxpayers.  The parents who started the Foundation
believed that they could match the resources of the greater
community with the creativity of the district teaching staff with
some wonderful results.  Over the years, the Foundation has
received public recognition for its accomplishments from 
Suffolk Country Legislator Jon Cooper as well as Assemblyman
James Conte.

How Does All this Work?
The Huntington Foundation has awarded more than $850,000
since its inception in 1993 through two grant channels, both
invitations for teachers and administrators to apply.  The
Foundation also supports Greenkill and Field Trip funds, 
and, in 1999, a Millennium Fund, which was established for
financial growth.

Mini-Grants provide special projects money for classroom
activities that go beyond the core curriculum, such as unique
computer software, a wildlife garden, or a disability awareness
workshop.  These financial requests are as high as $1,000.

Reach for the Star Grants fuel grade and school-wide initiatives
that have a broad impact or grand vision of education.  These
grants have provided seed money for the development of a
Huntington Heritage Museum, computers for an entirely new
course in visual arts, and a one-year pilot program in partnership
with the Queens College Center for Environmental Teaching and
Research at Caumsett State Park that is now a permanent part of
the primary-school curriculum.  Reach for the Stars Grants
usually exceed $1,000 and have been as high as $11,000.

The Field Trip Fund, established in 1999, is designed to assure
that no student misses an educationally enriching trip due to
financial need.

The Greenkill Fund was established in 1996 to provide
scholarships for students who cannot afford the full cost of
participating in our top-ranked environmental program, the
culminating activity to the sixth-grade science curriculum.  The
three-day program, presented at the Greenkill YMCA Camp in
the Catskill Mountains, provides environmental workshops and
activities that give students hands-on knowledge as well as
experience in responsibility and independence.

The Millennium Fund, underwritten by a $10,000 anonymous
donation received at the end of 1999, is intended to provide the
Foundation with “an on-going source of funding.”  The donor has
instructed board members to invest the money in securities or
other financial instruments so the fund will grow over time, and,
when it reaches a target level, be used to contribute a significant
amount of support to activities.  According to the plan, 50% of
the annual profit of the fund will be used to sponsor Foundation
programs and 50% will be reinvested.

How Does the Huntington Foundation Raise
Money?
Huntington Foundation currently holds one fundraiser each year
and accepts donations at any time:

Reach for the Stars Gala:  A district-wide grand evening event
with wonderful basket offerings from our parents and the larger
community.  An opportunity to celebrate what we all want,
excellence in education, and the event features the presentation
of the Huntington Foundation Spirit Award as well as
entertainment.

Donations: Donations can be sent directly to the Huntington
Foundation, PO Box 552, Huntington, NY  11743, at any time.
Individuals who give to the United Way through payroll
deductions can also direct a portion of their gift to the
Foundation via our Greenkill and/or Field Trip Funds, agency
code 026811.  Companies that provide charitable matching
programs may also be able to contribute since the Foundation is a
non-profit organization.  Please inquire – we can easily help you
set it up.  Questions, Call any of our officers.

Why Get Involved with the Huntington
Foundation?
EVERYONE WINS! The Foundation raises funds that increase
educational opportunities for students and supports staff
development for teachers.

How Can You Reach Us?
Go the Huntington District website at www.hufsd.edu or our
website at www.hfeeonline.net or feel free to contact any 
officer directly:

Event Coordinator:  
Laurene Napurano, 631-988-0949

VP Grants Administration:  
Sheri-Lewis Taylor, 631-423-0514

VP Marketing: 
Janice Kimchy, 631-424-6092 and Denise Stieve, 631-425-2693

Treasurer: 
Karann Pashkin, 631-423-6472



a few of the grants that our children have benefitted from



a few of the grants that our children have benefitted from



a few of the grants that our children have benefitted from

HHS-
Crew TEam

HHS-
Marching Band

Southdown Primary
Seneteo Interactive Response

Flower Hill
Wireless Airliner

HHS-
View the World in HD 

HHS-
Apple itouch

Washington Primary
Lets Present Star Grant 

District Wide - 6th Grade
Speak  up Star Grant

Workshops
will be developed that will enhance skills 

including learning about personal presence,
how to project your voice, how to focus 
on a subject, how to become a valuable

member of a group presentation







Always knew you would be recognized for the caring and 
dedication you put into every undertaking.  Love Roe & Donald

Congratulations Chris! You are very deserving.
– Sarah Acton

Congratulations on being this year's HFEE Honoree! 
We thank you for all you have done for our schools and our community.

– The DiaGiamcomo Family

Congratulations Chris and Thank You!
– William Brennan and Patricia Jordan

Chris, 14 years ago we met. 
You told me not to fret we would do it together, and we did! 

Congratulations! Love, Ann

Chris, 14 years ago we met. You told me not to fret we would do it together, and we did!
Congratulations! Love, Anne

Congratulations Chris!  It has been a pleasure working with you. Barbara Cutrone

Chris, Thank you for your commitment to Huntington Schools and our community. 
You are so deserving of this honor. Congratulations! – Guy and Linda Guido

To Chris Bene Who has Always Been a Star! – Andrea & Peter Klein

Thank You To Chris Bene, A Woman Of Intelligence, Style And Substance, Who Has
Worked Tirelessly  For Our Students In Huntington. – Mary Ann & Frank Scalia

You have always set the bar for excellence, congratulations on your award.
– Marilyn & Don Proferes

We would like to congratulate & honor Mrs. Chris Bene as 
past President of the Junior Welfare League/Huntington. Thanks for your service.

– Julie LaBella & Alice Marie Rorke, Past Presidents JWL Huntington
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Congratulations Mom!

We are all very Proud!  

Love, 
Andy Sr., Brooke, Andy Jr. & Bryan



The Associated Teachers of Huntington gratefully 
acknowledge the lifetime of service of Chris Bene 

to our district and community.



We’d like to thank our good friend 
Christine Bene 

for her many years of dedicated service.

Richard J. & Maureen Rouse

Elizabeth A. Perlstein, DPT                           Peter Yeager, MSPT

164 East Main St., Huntington, NY 11743
631.470.9515



SUSAN A. BERLAND 
Councilwoman 

Town of Huntington 
100 Main Street, Huntington, NY 11743 

sberland@huntingtonny.gov | (631) 351-3173 

 

Best of Luck and Continued Support 
to the  

Huntington Foundation  
for your 

Reach for the Stars Gala 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to 

CCHHRRIISS BBEENNÉÉ 
for her spirit and her dedication 
to the Huntington community 

and 
congratulations on being awarded the 

SSppiirriitt AAwwaarrdd 
by the  

Huntington Foundation for Excellence in Education 

 
 

FFrroomm tthhee SSttaaffff aanndd BBooaarrdd ooff 
FFaammiillyy SSeerrvviiccee LLeeaagguuee 

 

2012-2013 Board
Congratulates
Mrs. Chris Bene

Those who can, do. 
Those who can do more, volunteer. 



Glen A. Suarez, ESQ.,

Congratulates the HFEE 2013

“Spirit Award”

Recipient Mrs. Chris Bene

Glen A. Suarez, P.C.

Attorney at Law

Handling all traffic, DWI 

and Family Law

50 Elm Street, Huntington, NY 11743
(631) 239-5100

www.glensuarez.comglen@glensuarez.com

The Huntington High School 
PTSA 2012- 2013 

would like to Gratefully Acknowledge 
and Congratulate 

Mrs Chris Bene 
for her outstanding and 

unwavering dedication to 
the Huntington Community. 

We salute you as Past PTA President 
(Woodhull, Flower Hill and 
Huntington Intermediate)

PTA Council President, 
School Board Member, and 

Tireless Volunteer !
(1999-2011)



Cosmetic Dentist - Huntington

634 Park Ave

Huntington, NY 11743

631-425-1650

Those who can, do. 
Those who can do more, volunteer. 



CLASSIC  • ELEGANT  • SEASIDE

JACKIE HIGGINS
631 .425 . 1846

www.beachglass inter iordes igns.com

BEACH GLASS DESIGNS



Congratulates
The 2013 Spirt Award 

Mrs. Chris Bene



Our Congratulations to 

Mrs. Chris Bene

on this much deserved honor!

HUNTINGTON VILLAGE LACROSSE CLUB
INTRODUCING THE GREAT GAME OF LACROSSE TO OUR YOUTH IN  HUNTINGTON V ILLAGE

Congratulations Chris!
Thank you for all you’ve 

done for our kids!
With sincere gratitude,

The Maggio Family 

Congratulations Chris!
Thank you for all you’ve 

done for our kids!
With sincere gratitude,

The Maggio Family 



Congratulations
to Chris Bene 

from the Palacios Family

Like us on Facebook at TheHuntingtonian.com 

In print and online at 
www.thehuntingtonian.com 

We are proud to report on the great things         
about HUFSD. 

Appreciation is a wonderful thing.  
It makes what is excellent in others 

belong to us as well.  ~Voltaire



Congratulations Mom!

You represent what it really 
means to "giving back" to the 
community. You make every 
moment something to celebrate. 
You truly are an inspiration to
ALL.
Love & Kisses, Brooke, Bryan, Andy, 

Madison and Bond



CONGRATULATIONS, CHRIS, 

ON BEING HONORED BY THE 

HUNTINGTON FOUNDATION

FOR EXCELLENCE IN EDUCATION —

YOUR DEDICATION TO THE STUDENTS 

AND

COMMUNITY OF HUNTINGTON 

HAS ALWAYS BEEN EXEMPLARY. 

NO ONE DESIRES TO BE RECOGNIZED 

MORE THAN YOU FOR ALL YOU 

HAVE ACCOMPLISHED. 

BEST WISHES 

FOR A SUCCESSFUL GALA

CAROL & TOM O'NEILL



Chris Bene
Congratulations 

on your
“Spirit Award” 

Honor

Georgia Deren McCarthy

The Principals and 
District Directors 

would like to 
congratulate 

Chris Bene

on her 
“Spirit Award” 

D.S.P.A.

The Huntington Foundation  for Excellence in Education 
would like to thank The Woodlands for their generosity.



"How wonderful it  is that  nobody need 
wait  a single moment  before starting 

to improve the world." 
Anne frank

Chris –

You are an inspiration to us all. 

The dedication and love that you 

have given to this school district 

is extraordinary
With love –

The Ryan Family 



Chris,
You teach us all by example 

what true service and 
philanthropy mean. 

You stand up for those who 
can't stand up for themselves. 

Congratulations on a 
well-deserved honor. 

With love,
The Rogans

Congratulations Chris and thank 
you for your many years of hard work, 

dedication and devotion to the 
Huntington School District. 
As a Board of Ed trustee, 

PTA President and parent,
you are the shining definition 

    of “volunteer”!

The Huntington Council of PTA’s
Bari Fehrs

Cindy Neber
Melissa Ryan

Toniann Mangan
Jen Reda

Huntington Village Dental
32 Woodbury Road, Huntington, NY.

Dr. Richard Rongo
(631) 423-7022



The world is hugged   
by the  faithful 

arms of volunteers.        
~Terri Guillemets



The Huntington Booster Club 

congratulates former PTA president and
Huntington School Board member 

Christine Bene.
B

O

O S T E R  C L U
B

H

UNTINGTON

Fun for the summer!
The Huntington Booster Club is upgrading and improving our 

summer camp program and expanding it to include 17 camps for our 
Huntington community. Please contact us for more information. 



Thank you to Ms. Singer’s Pre-AP Studio Art

Francesca Gray • Cristina Bateman • Leah Butz • Helena J Calenzo • Kaitlin M Dayton

Darya Grace DeSimone • Alyssa N Devoe • Anna I DiNardi • Kelsey J Dunne • Katherine Duval • Gillian L Ehrman 

Collin G Francis • Samantha R Glicker • Anna Goldenbaum • Leslie Gonzalez • Rosette H Grunblatt • Hillary E Hardardt

Charlotte F Levinson • Mackenzie Ann Maloney • Nicholas J Matarazzo • Ellaha Nadi • Carmen M Rivera-Gotay 

Mary E Sheehan • Kerry R Tate • Angelica Tome-Radigan • Marygrace Trousdell • Kristin D Walsh


